Woodland Greens Homes Association

P.O. Box 592  ~   Springboro, OH   45066

www.woodlandgreens.com
March 19, 2012 Annual Membership Meeting

Call to Order:  7:05 pm.

Proof of Notice:  Notice mailed to all homeowners of record 03/01/12.
Attendance:  Mike Mills, Board of Directors President; John Parks, Director; Deedra Wetherholt, Director, 
Sue Starner, Administrator; Homeowners as per sign-in sheet (attached). NOTE:   No Quorum. (19 homes represented by person or proxy)
Introduction:  The directors and administrator introduced themselves.  Mike mentioned that monthly Board meetings are usually held on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 7pm, in the upstairs area of Dorothy Lane Market in Springboro. Please email prior to a meeting if you are intending to attend – in case of cancellation.
Financial Report:  John Parks reviewed the financial reports.  Also noted the landscaping contract pre-pay saves the association 3%.  The board is financially conservative.  A homeowner questioned the ‘bad debt’ category.  John explained that if this is where we write off unpaid association dues – particularly when someone moves abruptly or is deceased and there is no recourse for collection without incurring more expenses than the dues amount.

Neighborhood Updates:  Mike continued the presentations by mentioning that 96% of homeowners have paid their 2012 dues.  He noted the following:

   - Woodland Greens.com   All minutes are available on the website.  Forms are available here as well.  There is also a link to communicate with the Board by email.

   - Bylaws enforcement:  RVs, boats, items in yard.  For violations, the Board is notified, the Board verifies the complaint, letter is sent instructing the homeowner to correct the violation.  Pursued further as necessary.

   - Architectural Standards Committee:  Reviews Improvement Applications for approval or denial.  Covers, sheds, fences, additions, etc.  The committee is open to anyone.  Asked for volunteers to join.  No response.  To contact the Architectural Standards Committee, please email or use the P.O. Box.  Improvement Application forms can be found on the website.  A homeowner asked about shed dimensions.  Mike said the committee likes to see sheds 12’ x 13’ or less.  However, they are reviewed on a case by case basis.  Deedra mentioned that sheds cannot be constructed without approval, must be made of wood, and painted to match the house.
   - Covenants and Restrictions and Bylaws can be found on the website.

   - Fences:  Mike noted that fences cannot be on the property line.  A survey is recommended.  No chain link.

   - 3 Year Improvement Plan for Landscaping:  A 3-year plan implemented in 2010.  This spring we will be looking at possibly needs and fill-ins.  Several ash trees died and had to be removed with more possible.  A homeowner asked if the township will replace the ash trees.  Deedra responded that no, they will not do that.
   - Woodland Greens is split between Clearcreek Township and the City of Springboro.  Mike reviewed phone #s for both.  He also mentioned upgrades to the Patricia Allen Park, which is in the township.

   - Curbs were repaired by the township in the summer of 2010.  Bad sections were cut out and replaced.  Some roads were resurfaced.

   - Mike mentioned a township drainage project for part of Woodland Greens Blvd.  The project has been approved and is waiting for funding to begin.

   - Neighborhood Reminders: dogs must be on leashes or contained in yard; please clean up after your dog; replace bulbs in lamp posts.

   - Social Committee:  needs members, no members right now.

   - John mentioned water bills for township residents.  Township residents pay an assessment for water from the City of Springboro.  The surcharge for 2012 is $20.01.  For 2013, it will be $25.01.  The surcharge will continue to rise.  There is not much that can be done about this.  The county commissioners could try to negotiate with the city, but the city has no reason to do so.

Question & Answer Session:  
Q:  Will any other streets be resurfaced?  A: No.

Q:  Curbs west of Innsbrook need repair – they are crumbly. A: Please call the township and mention the specific address where the repair is needed.

Election of Director:  Deedra’s term expires at the end of tonight’s meeting.  A Director for the Board needs to be elected.  It is a three-year term.  Paul VanMaldegehm was nominated and accepted the nomination.  Paul introduced himself and briefly mentioned some of the things he’s been involved with.  He was very involved in contesting the rezoning of the area at the corner of State Route 741 and Lytle 5 Points, which backs-up to the west-side of Woodland Greens. With a show of hands, Paul was elected as director.
Closing Remarks: Deedra thanked the board directors and audience and said it has been an honor and a privilege to work on the homeowners’ behalf.

Mike invited anyone interested to join the directors at Buffalo Wild Wings.
Adjournment:  7:45 pm 
Minutes Approved:  ​​​​​​​​​
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